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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 
1. On October 14, 1999, the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) opened this docket to determine the authority the 
Commission has to facilitate the implementation of a “211” 
information and referral system by designating “211” as a 
reserved number for such a system.  

 
2. The Commission participated in 211 Steering Committee meetings 

facilitated by Sen. Jim Jensen and his staff in 1999.   
 
3. Subsequent to opening this docket, the Federal Communications 

Commission assigned “211” as a national abbreviated dialing 
code to be used for access to community information and 
referral service.1     

 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

Because no further activity in this docket is required or 
appropriate, the Commission finds that this docket should be 
closed.  Any further proceedings on “211” issues should be made in 
a new docket. 
 

O R D E R 
 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that this docket be closed. 
 

                                                           
1 CC Docket 92-105, Third Report and Order on Reconsideration, AThe Use of 

N11 Codes and Other Abbreviated Dialing Arrangements.@   
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MADE AND ENTERED in Lincoln, Nebraska, on this 16th day of 
October. 
 
 

NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 

Chairman 
 

ATTEST: 
 

 
Executive Director 

 


